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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee
STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM: 7
       DATE: May 1, 2003

PROPOSED MOTION: 2003-0198
       PREPARED BY: Doug Stevenson
SUBJECT:  A MOTION relating to implementation of the Juvenile Justice Operational Master Plan (JJOMP), authorizing the preparation of a study to assess and make recommendations regarding the Reinvesting in Youth savings reinvestment strategy.
Summary:  In keeping with its mission and plans, the Reinvesting in Youth Program has succeeded in obtaining significant funding from the Allen and Gates Foundations to expand treatment programs for high risk youth involved in the justice system.  Funds will be used to expand access to research-based treatment programs that have proven successful in reducing youth involvement in the justice system, thereby, it is hoped, saving more than enough to cover their costs.  Reinvesting in Youth hopes to demonstrate that these savings can be obtained through the foundation investments and that savings can be used to help maintain these services and, over time, provide them to high risk youth at earlier stages.  
Now that Reinvesting in Youth has funds in hand to begin “priming the pump”, it is also requesting a commitment from the Council to reinvesting at least a portion of any savings that may be obtained.  The proposed motion specifically seeks Council support in principle for the reinvestment policy as well as for a study to develop recommended criteria and procedures for determining what savings have been obtained and how they might be converted into continuing support for these programs.  The motion specifically states that implementation of the reinvestment policy is contingent upon resolution of the issues to be addressed in the study. The study will be undertaken jointly by Reinvesting in Youth and the JJOMP Oversight Committee with some funding support from Reinvesting in Youth.  
The Director of the Reinvesting in Youth Program is prepared to brief the committee on specific plans for the use the new foundation funding as well as to speak to the need for county support for the reinvestment strategy, particularly now that foundation funds have been obtained.  
Background:  Reinvesting in Youth is a partnership of Seattle, the county, suburban cities and private foundations with the mission of fostering system reforms that place greater emphasis on prevention and intervention measures that build strengths in children and youth before they get into serious trouble.  It grew out the involvement of the City of Seattle’s Safe Futures Program in development of the county JJOMP.
ATTENDING:

Jim Street, Director, Reinvesting in Youth Program
ATTACHMENT:
Proposed Motion 2003-0198
